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Q.  Does Hydro anticipate filing a Supplemental Capital Budget Application or to add expenditures in 1 

its Allowance for Unforeseen Items Account following the review of the Reliability and Resource 2 

Adequacy Study?   3 

 4 

 5 

A. Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro (“Hydro”) does not anticipate any capital additions resulting 6 

from the Reliability and Resource Adequacy Study ("Study")1 which would require filing a 7 

Supplemental Capital Budget Application. The Allowance for Unforeseen Items Account is an 8 

approved annual capital project for emergency work; planned work would not be applied to this 9 

account. The Study is the subject of a separate proceeding by the Board of Commissioners of 10 

Public Utilities. Results of that proceeding may result in the requirement for incremental 11 

planned Capital Budget expenditures in future years. 12 

                                                           
1
 “Reliability and Resource Adequacy Study 2019 Update,” Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro, November 15, 2019. 


